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AMBLESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Ambleston Community Council was held on Monday 26th October 2015 at the Memorial Hall, Woodstock at 7.30 p m.
Present were:-  Mr Kevin Morris (Chairman), Messrs John Griffiths, Bryn Vaughan, Julian Harries, 
David Ambrey, Councillor David Howlett, Pembs County Council and the Clerk.
1A. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Mrs Anne James.
1B. Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

Mr David Ambrey signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office form as set out by Section 83 of the Local Government Act 1972 and also signed the Councillors Declarations Book with the wording modified to include observation of the Code of Conduct.

2. Minutes of the Last Meeting.

Copies of the minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.

(a) SPEEDING ON B4329 AT WOODSTOCK. Speed lines had been installed in Woodstock and these were removed a few days ago. Councillor Howlett has not yet been advised of the results. 

(b) Traffic calming measures in Prendergast are being monitored by Pembs County Council Highways Officers who are aware of the problems with the initial layout.
4. Highway Matters.
(a) FAULTY STREET LAMP. The faulty lamp near Brynheulog, Woodstock is to be reported to the Pembs County Council Service Line once again.
(b) Councillor Howlett reported that work is to commence soon on the bend on the B4329 at North Court in order to make this area of road safer for motorists.
(c) An irregularity in the road surface on the B4329 between Upper Farm and Cartref, Woodstock is to be reported to Pembs County Council.
(d) A request is to be made to the Highways Department Pembs County Council for ARAF/SLOW signs to be painted on the highway near Upper Pencastell in order to reduce the speed of traffic approaching the bend at Lower Pencastell.
5. Planning. 
There were no items of Planning.
6. Financial Report.

Receipts were as follows. Two instalments of precept totalling £1,200.00, one Wayleave payment of £234.48. Expenditure was as follows. One Voice Wales membership £41.00, Insurance £158.47, Clerk’s Salary £1,375.00, Clerk’s Expenses £19.51, Pembs Citizens Advice Bureau donation £30.00, Pembs Cruse Bereavement Care donation £30.00, Hire of Hall £30.00, BDO LLP Audit Fee £96.00. Community Account balance £2,500.58, Business Saver Account balance £205.78 which includes £0.06 interest.
7. Correspondence.
(a) A Wayleave payment of £234.48 had been received from Western Power Distribution.
(b) John Griffiths was nominated to attend a meeting on 16th November at County Hall, Haverfordwest regarding the review of Welsh Government funding of the Community and Town Councils sector.
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(c) It was agreed to circulate the following items:-

(i) Draft Charter between Pembs County Council and Community and Town Councils. The Questionnaire to be completed at the November meeting.

(ii) Code of Conduct – Members’ Interests flowchart.
(iii) Response form regarding the review of secondary education provision in Haverfordwest.
(d) It was agreed not to give support to Llangollen Musical Eisteddfod.
(e) The following items were received for information:-
(i) Website address for the Draft Annual Improvement Plan for the Mid and West Wales Fire and Rescue Service.

(ii) One Voice Wales November training.

(iii) Pembrokeshire Funding Fair on 17th November 2015 at Queen’s Hall, Narberth.
(iv) Pembs Community Forum Project Day at Crundale Hall on 10th November 2015.

(v) Posters regarding NHS events to be placed in the Notice Boards.

8. Any Other Business.
The Chairman of the Graziers Association, Mr Russell Evans had informed the Clerk that a wood chipper and operator costing £32.00 per hour and a chainsaw operator costing £10.00 per hour were available to clear willow and scrub from around Wallis Pond. A grant would be made available from the Graziers Association to cover the cost. It was proposed by John Griffiths, seconded by Julian Harries and agreed to accept the grant in order to carry out one day’s work removing willow and scrub from the pond area and surrounding the nearby stream.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.05 p m.
Date of the Next Meeting – Monday 23rd November 2015 at 7.30 p m.
